The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, June 4, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Smith and Principal Assessor Donahue.  Member Stetson was unable to attend due to prior commitment.
The Board reviewed the mail folder.
The Assessors signed the payroll for the week ending 6/7/14.

The Board reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $23.52.

The Assessors signed 5 Personal Property abatement certificates.
The Board of Assessors met with Attorneys Henry Kara and Andrew Kara representing the property owners of Map 14 Lot 48 and Map 35 Lot 24, to try to reach a mutual agreement in their upcoming ATB cases scheduled for June 12, 2014.
The Board reviewed and signed the proposal for FY 2014 Tax Map Updates with Tighe & Bond.  The fee to perform this service will not exceed $ 3,000.00.
The Board of Assessors held a discussion regarding the notice to convert the Chapter 61A Land at 0 Walnut St/ (Map 4 Lot 15), by the property owner.  The Board agreed by Unanimous vote to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that they do not exercise their right of first refusal to purchase the land.
Principal Assessor Donahue and the Board of Assessors had a discussion regarding new ATB filings.
The Board reviewed the article for the Annual Town Meeting to be on Monday, June 9, 2014.  Chairman McCarthy will be reading the article that pertains to continuing the allowance of the 25% increase for the statutory exemptions for our elderly, veterans, blind and surviving spouse.

The minutes of 5/21/14 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

Cheryl A. Smith,

Clerk

